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Grad 2012 Parent Meeting Notes: 
Thanks for the coming to the meeting last night, over 75 parents were able to attend. For those of you who weren’t able to attend we will give you a recap.

Mr. Fraser, Parkland principal, opened the evening welcoming the parents and thanking them for coming to the meeting. He spoke highly of the Grad executive, particularly about their great enthusiasm. Mr. Fraser introduced Alanna Spence and Sara Down as the Grad executive chairs. Alanna was introduced as the MC for the evening (she did a fabulous job!)
Parkland School Counselor: 
*Mr. Choo spoke about college/university admissions. University of Victoria is coming to Parkland on November 8, 2011. If your student is interested in college or university, he encouraged them to make an appointment with him to talk about admission and scholarships possibilities.

Grad Executive 2012:

*Alanna introduced each member of the Grad Executive who each did a great job of giving us an overview of the activities and events that they have planned for their grad year. 

Grad Executive Secretary:

*Kim Blair, in her role as secretary, takes the minutes of the Grad executive meetings which take place every Thursday at lunch. All grads are welcome at these meetings. She mentioned that there is a Grad Facebook page for current graduating students only. If your student hasn’t joined yet and would like to they can ask the grad executive about it. If they don’t have Facebook they can contact Kim Blair at Parkland.
Grad Wear:

*Students in charge are Shandy Jorgensen and Paige O’Meara. 

*They are currently working on designs for the GRAD 2012 clothing.

*When the items are finalized and ready to order we will let you know.

Publicity:

*Student in charge is Rowan Smith.

*This student, will keep the Grad class informed of activities and events.

Activity Coordinators:

*The students in charge are Nicola Bukovec and Hayley Herbert 

*Lots of activities have already happened and many more are planned. 
*We will keep you posted.
*Pumpkin carving this Friday October 28th after school starting at 1:35 pm. Some volunteers are needed.

*November 2 is “Superhero Day”

*November 6 is the first Bottle Drive. See the Parkland web page for more information.
Winter Semi-Formal:
*Student in charge is Shandy Jorgensen 

*This will take place December 15th, 2011 at the Mary Winspear Centre.

*This is for the Grad class only. NO guests allowed.

*Ticket prices and availability will be announced later.

*There will be a photographer there.

*Parent volunteers will be needed for this. Help will be required in gathering decorations, setting up and taking down on the day and evening of the event. Parents who indicated they would like to help with this will be contacted in November. 

Grad Fashion show:
*Student in charge of this is Kayla Collins.

*This is the major fundraiser for Grad and it will take place in the spring.

*It includes a Silent Auction and refreshments organized by parent volunteers.

*Salon J will be doing the hair and make up for the models.

*There will be more information about this in the New Year.

Grad Breakfast:
*Wasn’t mentioned last night but will be taking place this year some time in early April. 

*Parents organize this. We cook and serve breakfast to the Grads before they attend the Grad assembly and they receive their grad packages and raffle ticket booklets.

*Some parents will be needed to help distribute the raffle booklets at 9:00 a.m. as well.

Raffle Tickets:
*Student in charge is Hannah Hryhoryshen 

*All the money raised by the sales of these raffle tickets goes towards the purchasing of prizes needed for the after grad. 

*Parent volunteers will be needed to help coordinate the distribution of the tickets, collection of the money and to the help grads purchase prizes they want from the proceeds.

*The Dry Grad Society will submit the gaming application for the raffle.

Graduation Ceremony:
*Student in charge is Natasha Clooney.
*Ceremony takes place Thursday June 7th at UVic 4:30-6:30pm.
*Ticket availability will be announced later in the year. Each Grad will be assured 4 tickets.

*Grad rehearsals will be taking place. Look for updates as we get closer to the time.
Grad Dinner/Dance:
*Student in charge is Kelli Young
*This event is run by the school and follows the Grad Ceremony on June 7th, 2012
*The Grads walk over to the to UVic’s University Club for this event.

Dry After Grad:
* Carol van Adrichem and Eleanor Jones, Dry Grad Society members, gave an overview of the evenings and how she will be working with the Grads to ensure they get the activities they want for this event.

*Grads are bussed to the Student union Bldg. after the Dinner/Dance at 11:30 pm.
*The fun goes until 5:00 am at which time the Grads and Guests are bused back to the Safeway parking lot in Sidney.

*Parent volunteers are needed for set up, during the event and clean up. It is a really great thing to be involved in.

* More detailed information will be forth coming as we get closer to the date.
Sponsor Teachers: 

*This year’s sponsor teachers are Mr. Caddell and Ms. Sousa. Along with Mr. Fraser, the sponsor teachers provide support and direction for the Grad executive.
Parent Liaisons:

*Karen Blair and Lara Collins are this years liaison parents. Their main role is to liaison between the Grad executive, school administration and the Dry Grad society members.
*A parent volunteer form was distributed and parents were encouraged to fill them out and return it. A copy of this form can be found on the Grad web page. If you would like to volunteer and you haven’t already filled a volunteer form out please do so. We need your help.
*Best way to ensure that you are receiving grad information is to subscribe to receive Grad updates via email. Go to the Graduation link on the school website for more information on how to do this. It takes less than a minute to subscribe.

Thrifty Smile Cards:
We now have Thrifty Smile Cards available, with funds raised going to the grad class.   This is an easy fundraiser if you do your grocery shopping at Thrifty's. Just load the card up, use it to buy your groceries and Thrifty's will donate to the Grad class. If you didn't get a chance to pick up a card last night they are available through Linda Wigbers in the accounts office. Your student can pick one up for you.  Remember to mark down the serial number of the card as if it is lost or stolen you can report it to Thrifty's and they will freeze the card.  

This is going to be a great year for the Graduating students and families of 2012.
Thank you
